
 

 
 

Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, 

 Sarah Jane Stanley 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
David, The Buchanan Family,  

 Bill Odio, Janeane Edell, Jenny Neaveill 

 Victor R. Padilla, Pam,  

George Chadwick, III, Bill, Rick,  

Ben & Courtney Williams, Matthew, Louisa; 

 Doug and Bernadette Harper who mourn the loss of their daughter Andrea; 

 Peter Hwoschinsky, George Beach, Anne G., Alexander Plotas & Family, The 

Family of Emma Mae Amos Henri,  

Maria Lawalt and her family as they mourn the loss of Maria’s Aunt Shirley,  

Will McLean, Carter, Benigne (The wife of our Seminarian, Rev. Joseph) 

 Glenn Pfadenhauer and his family,  

Sonia Wieczorek and her family, Gail M., Doug M.  

The Nixon Family, Heather and Andy Kramer, Col. Edward Hart 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear, please 

call the office and it will be re-entered.  

 

Altar Flowers 

The flowers on the altar are given to the Glory of God by the people of God. If you would 

like to give the altar flowers one week in memory of or in thanksgiving for someone, please 

complete a flower envelope or call the office at 703-437-3790. 

 

St. Timothy at The Closet 

Here are the volunteer days for St. Timothy at The Closet:  Tues Jan 17,  Saturday, Feb 4,  

Saturday, Feb 18,  Saturday, March 10,  Tues, March 27. 

 
Shrine Mont - What is it and Why Do I Want to Know?  

Christianity's Family Tree 

This is your opportunity to learn why everybody loves and adores Shrine Mont and our 

Parish Retreat.  This year, we head for the hills over the first weekend in May...the 4th 

through the  6th.  The committee is thrilled to announce that Father Brad will be there.  We 

will have an optional and very interesting  book study, wine & cheese receptions, many, 

many activities for the children including their own theme-based program. Our book is 

entitled, "Christianity's Family Tree—What Other Christians Believe and Why” by Adam 

Hamilton.   We very much want our new families and members to join us in this 

wonderful "place apart."  If you have been there and know the ropes, share your 

experience with a newcomer and encourage them to attend.  Look for more information 

in the next week or so. For information contact Ella LaRe, Katie Mazza, Jean Shepherd, 

Cheryl Brock  or Keith Nelsen Stroud. Contact with all members of the committee can be 

made through keith@saint-timothys.org or at 703-437-3790. 

 

 

Ministry Takes the Cake - February 5th in Henry Hall 

This is your chance to visit with members who serve in the varied ministries at St. Tim's, 

offer your help via a STAR form, and obtain the recipe for a "Bible Cake." A raffle will be 

held for an already baked cake and there will be small prizes for children who locate various 

pictures posted on the tables. Refreshments will be available after each service including tea 

and coffee.  Please come! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Director of Parish Operations 

Ms. Terry Edwards, Seminarian 

 

 

Vestry 

Senior Warden –  

Junior Warden – Ted Mankin 

                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson 

 Register – Rose Berberich 

 

Jeanne Bennett        Mike Colie  Allison Dodd         Duncan Hutcheon        

 Donna Cornwell       Liz Ward 

Carolyn Hamm   Keith Pinkard    Marty Brady       

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer, Alternate 

 

Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 

 

 

 

 

 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild  

Carol Sinclair, Jean Lammers, Adaku Nwachukwu, Liz Ward 

Counters 

Matt Maginniss, Barbara Bruno 

Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Outerbridge & Robin Mullet 

  9:30 am Andre Dupuy & John Perkinson 

11:00 am Olga Marinenko & Greg Griffith 

Greeters  

8:00 am Peter & Beth Hwoschinsky 

9:30 am Sandy Wright  

11:00 am Thelma Hubert 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Tim & Marie Lally 

9:30 am Sean Brady, Genevieve Zetlan, Cheryl Brock,  

Chris Brock, Jackie Clattenburg 

11:00 am Michael Cook Duncan Hutcheon, Natividad Menjivar 

Acolytes 

9:30 am Maggie Weaver, Carol Beckett, Ali Barriere 

11:00 am Nicki Dubishar, Evelyn Showalter, Robbie Henry, Annabelle Marsh  

 

 

 

AS THE HOLIDAYS APPROACH, DO YOU NEED 

SOMEONE WHO WILL JUST LISTEN? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  

OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 

 

Announcements 

For  

January 15, 2012 
The Second Sunday after the Epiphany 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 

9:30 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

11:00 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 

 

 

 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 

OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 

OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 

 

 

http://www.saint-timothys.org/
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org


 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
SUNDAY – 1/15 

Day of Commemoration of Haiti Earthquake - Sanctuary 

1:30 PM DCANA - B1/B2 

6:00 PM Old Testament Bible Study Group - B1 

 

MONDAY - 1/16 

7:00 PM BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM Service Ministry Meeting - B1 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 

 

TUESDAY – 1/17 

9:30 AM EfM - B1 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - B1 

6:00 PM St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 PM Preschool Board Meeting - Narthex 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

7:30 PM Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 

WEDNESDAY - 1/18 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

7:00 PM Dulles District Business Meeting - A6/A8 

7:00 PM Shawl Ministry - Narthex 

 

THURSDAY – 1/19 

9:00 AM Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

4:30 PM Zumba at St. Tim's - HH 

7:00 PM Dulles District Business Meeting - A6/A8 

7:00 PM Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - HH  

7:15 PM St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal 

 

FRIDAY- 1/20 

10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

7:30 PM Youth Group Laser Tag 

 

SATURDAY – 1/21 

8:00 AM Finance Ministry - Monthly Meeting - UR 

9:00 AM Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

9:00 AM SPRING CHOIR RETREAT 

10:00 AM Kumon Math Tutor Rm A5 

11:00 AM Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

2:00 PM 11th Step Conscious Contact Group - B2 

2:30 PM Private Baby Shower - HH 

 

SUNDAY – 1/22 

12:30 PM Christian Education Committee Meeting - CE Office 

4:30 PM Parent/Teacher/Youth prep for dinner - Kitchen 

5:30 PM Parent/Teacher/Youth Dinner - UR, Kitchen, HH 

6:00 PM Old Testament Bible Study Group - B1 

7:30 PM Clean Up from Youth Event - HH, Kitchen, HH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary 

during worship. However, for parents of children ages 0-3 years 

who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped and 

professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 

Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; 

only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If 

a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear 

(in red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on 

both sides of the Chancel. Parents! Please bring diapers and any 

snacks, formula as needed for your child. 

 

Holy Communion  

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the  

bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in 

your mouth. If you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person 

serving bread know to give you a rice wafer.  

 

Happy Birthday to You!!! 
Sun. 1/15 Weldon Showalter, Jr., Andrea Goutam, James Nwachukwu 

Mon. 1/16 Elissa LaRe, Rebekah Soliday 

Tues. 1/17  Stephen Mullet  

Wed. 1/18 Sophia LaRe, Isabella Roselle 

Thurs. 1/19 Janet Koch, Caleb Wilkinson, Garrett Fritzlen 

Fri. 1/20  Brenda Donnelly 

Sat. 1/21 Eric Stewart, Andre Dupuy, Elizabeth Cline,  

Christopher Knoizen, Sarah McGrath  

Sun. 1/22 Connie Dupuy, KC O'Malley 

Viewpoint Book Club 

St. Tim's Viewpoint Book Club has chosen "The Secret Life of Bees" by Sue Monk Kidd 

for the next group discussion.  This will be held on Saturday January 28th at 9:30 am at 

Panera Bread on Elden Street in Herndon. Please call Danny Wechtenhiser or Jill Cox (703- 
963-8251) for more information. 

Top Ten Wind Energy Stories of 2011 

Okay, so this list might never make the David Letterman show, but it is a very, very 

important story to tell! The American Wind Energy Association (AWEA) reported a 

number of major milestones in the United States for 2011. The AWEA posted the top 10 

wind energy stories of 2011, mentioning that the industry achieved many milestones 

through the year. California made the list at number four with its landmark RES that will up 

the state's renewable electricity standard from its current 20 percent to an historic 33 percent 

by 2020. The list also mentions that wind power hit 20 percent overall in Iowa and South 

Dakota, while it contributed a record 50 percent for a period of time in Colorado. Another 

top-10 story was the cost drop of 33 percent for wind turbines! But, hey, where is any 

mention of Virginia in these stats? Perhaps, as renewable energy sources become more 

mainstream, Virginia will begin to move up the list in ranking! It is well known that coal-

fired power plants are not clean, are not good for the environment, and are definitely not 

renewable. It's time Virginia's energy needs moved away from fossil fuels to renewables. 

The trend noted by the AWEA report is a very positive one! ....A Message from the 

Stewardship of Creation Committee ~ http://www.caringforgodscreation.net/default.asp.  

Join our blog, or come to our next meeting on Saturday, January 21, 2012 (10 am to 2 pm) 

at St. James-the-Less, Ashland, Virginia ~ Lesley Markham, Stewardship of Creation 

Committee 
 

Gifts to Glorify the Lord Campaign Looks Forward to Additional Pledges in 2012 

The Gifts to Glorify the Lord Ministry wishes a Happy New Year to everyone and grateful 

thanks to the 114 families who made campaign commitments and gifts in 2011 to the Organ 

and Building Improvements and Reserve Funds.  Ministry members especially appreciate 

the telephone conversations with the congregation in December that allowed questions to be 

answered and additional commitments to be made.  The campaign is well on its way to 

achieving its goals and looks forward to more parishioners participating in 2012.  Anyone 

with questions or wishing to make a pledge or gift can contact Chair Randy Karn, at 

randykarn@cox.net or (703) 402-0227.  Information packets and commitment cards are also 

available in the Narthex. 

 

 
St. Timothy’s Native American Mission – Information Meeting!  

Are you interested in learning about and experiencing a different culture?  Do you want to 

lend a helping hand to those in need?  Do you like to see smiles on the faces of young 

children?  Well have we got a week for you!  Join St. Timothy’s Lakota Mission Team on 

our upcoming trip to the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation in South Dakota.  The team will 

travel May 19-26 and will stay at the Pine Ridge Retreat Center.  We will spend time with 

the Lakota people, learning about their culture, briefly play with the children who visit the 

Center each afternoon and participate in a variety of work projects.  No skill is needed, just 

an open mind and willing heart.  We will have another information meeting on Sunday 

January 22 after the 11:00 service.  If you can’t make it, come by the table in Henry Hall.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Tina Pinkard, mapnbuild@verizon.net, 

703-758-2583. 

 

Save The Date ... The 30-Hour Famine is Coming! 
Join us at St. Timothy's on Friday, February 24th (6 p.m.), for the World Vision 30-Hour 

Famine event. This will be the tenth year our youth group has participated in this event and 

it is always one of the Youth Group's favorites! While fasting, we learn how to better 

empathize with those who live life constantly hungry and never knowing when they might 

get their next meal. We'll have games, worship, service projects, a guest speaker, and the 

ever-popular Tribe game! Your famine starts at noon on Friday and concludes, well, 30 

hours later at 6 p.m. on Saturday -- when we break the fast with a delicious meal prepared 

by members of our congregation. Meet at St. Timothy's on Friday at 6 p.m. (and stay-tuned 

for additional details concerning whether or not we'll do a sleep-over). We'll also be joined, 

once again, by youth group members from other local churches . . . including Trinity 

Presbyterian! Sign up in Henry Hall. Must be in Middle School (or older) to participate. If 

you cannot fast, don't panic . . . let us know and we'll work with you so that you still 

participate! To sign up for the Famine, please email Rev. Leslie at lesliec@saint-

timothys.org. For more information about the event, please directly contact Mr. Dubishar 

(wcdubi@cox.net or text him at 703.850.1751). We cannot wait to see you! 

 

217th Annual Council of the Diocese of Virginia Convenes in Reston 
On January 26, 27 and 28, members of the clergy and lay orders of the Diocese of Virginia, 

the largest in the ECUSA, will convene here in Reston for business and fellowship. St. 

Timothy's will send 3 delegates from the lay order,  and 2 members of the clerical order, 

Brad and Leslie. Your delegates will report back to the congregation on the resolutions and 

amendments passed at Council in the coming weeks. On Friday, Jan. 27th, the office will be 

staffed by a skeleton crew as the Director of Parish Operations will attend Council as the 

Delegate from Grace, The Plains. 

 

Congratulations to the Class of 2012 Vestry Elected at last Sunday's Annual Meeting 

At last week's Annual Meeting of the Congregation the following parishioners were elected 

to the Vestry: Carolyn Hamm, Keith Pinkard, Marty Brady, Jeanne Bennett and Beth 

Lumnitzer as the Alternate.  This weekend, the newly elected members joined returning 

members here at St. Tim's and then on Saturday at  Connections for Hope, lead by the Rev. 

Jacques Hadler.  
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